
Notice	
5th	Sem	Group	Division	test	4th	December	2023	

As informed earlier,   the   students of  B.Tech (CSE Core and Specializations) 5th Semester 
(Department of Computer Science and Engineering) who have registered themselves for 
placement classes are reminded that the Coding and Aptitude combined test for the Group 
Division will take place on 4th December 2023 on the HackerEarth platform as per below 
schedule. The students are required to have an account on hackerearth.com with the same email 
ID entered in the registration form. 

Please don’t message or call regarding your unavailability for test dues to any reasons, or 
stating can I take it from home…Ans is NO…! 

Time Section Venue 
Reporting and to be seated by 

07:45 AM 

Test Start: 8:00 AM – 10:00 AM 

C Lab-1 
D Lab-3 
F Lab-8 
G & L Ubuntu Lab 
P & Q LT-301 
R & S LT-302 

 
Reporting and to be seated by 

01:45 PM 

Test Start: 2:00 PM – 04:00 PM 

A Lab-1 
B Lab-3 
E Lab-8 
H & I Ubuntu Lab 
J & K LT-301 
M, N & O LT-302 

Instructions: 

1. Please turn off your 2-step verification on Gmail before coming to lab, otherwise you 
will not be able to login inside lab as mobile phones are not allowed. 

2. No mobile phone is allowed inside labs or LTs in any case. 
3. Everyone is required to bring their own laptops (fully charged), just in case you didn’t 

find lab machine working or you are allotted seating in LTs. 
4. Bring 2-3 plain sheets for rough work with you. 
5. In any case, no one is allowed to take the test from home or no alternation in slot 

is possible. If any fraudulent activity is found, such case will be dealt with 
punishment as per university rules. 

6. Login window is of 15 mins only, so try to be present at the venue before time, no 
login is allowed after 8:15AM in morning and 2:15PM in afternoon session 
respectively. 

7. If any student do not appear for test physically, will not be allowed to sit in 
future placement classes. 


